“Coffee Break Meeting”  10/18/18   Koffee Kupp


This was an impromptu meeting attended by Bruce Haveman, Norm Knorr, Erick Elgin & Andy Harrington to discuss the status of the MSU recommendations.  


Lake Monitoring - Andy filled in for Todd Blake.  The City has taken on the responsibility to manage the CLMP & Andy is the person collecting the data.  He reported on the 7 surveys he conducted using the CLMP protocol.  The 2018 CLMP report will be available in January & will be posted to the website.  Erick, Todd & Norm took winter water quality samples in February 2018 that could add helpful information to the data base.  Erick indicated an interest to again collect 2019 winter data.  


Meeting Summary -The theme of this session developed into “What do we want Fremont Lake to be in the future”.  Topics to be considered included:  Develop a collaborative effort of lake stakeholders (Property owners, public officials, fishing & environmental interests, etc) to address the value & future of Fremont Lake to the entire community.  Is it practical to evaluate the entire watershed rather than just the condition of the Lake?    We discussed the low cost of the 2018 treatment & the possible EWM blowup next year.  Is there a way to address the sewer extension for the betterment of the Lake while being mindful of the high costs to individuals?  Possible grant availability to evaluate the storm run-off on both water quality & fish habitat.  What can be done to address the low oxygen level?     


Walleye Die-Off – The DNR was notified of a walleye die-off & Andy indicated he observed about 40 dead Walleyes from the area of the city RV Park along the west side.  Erick speculated that the hot spell followed by the high SW winds may have caused a lake turn-over that caused the low-oxygen deep water to replace the high oxygen surface water in that area.  We also discussed what appears to an increase in the Bass population that thrive in warmer water.  This compares to the low oxygen in the deeper & colder water that’s needed to support a healthy Walleye habitat. 


DNR Topics – The DNR conducted a Stream Fish Population on Daisy Creek this summer.  We did not have any results at this meeting.  We also discussed inviting the DNR Fish Biologist for a presentation on his evaluation of the Fremont Lake fishery.


Riparian Magazine – We’re suggesting to add Jerry, Todd, Dale & Erick to our subscription.  All except Jerry are currently receiving.  We will add our 2 new members, Jerry Dougan & Andy Harrington to our 2019 subscription.   


Annual Meeting – Erick indicated he could be available for a presentation at our Annual Meeting 


Norm Knorr 10/18/2018


